Hawkley Hall High School

Carr Lane, Wigan WN3 5NY | T: 01942 204640

E: admin@hhhs.net | W: www.hhhs.net

Headteacher: Miss K. Leonard



'The school's work to promote pupils' personal development and welfare is outstanding'. (Ofsted)

Friday 19th July 2024

Dear Families,

As you come to the end of your child's primary education, I would like to formally welcome you to the Hawkley family. We hope that the last few weeks of Year 6 have been a celebration of your child's journey so far.

We want to continue the positive experience that students have received in our feeder primaries and ensure our children start in September ready for success. To help you prepare your child fully for the new academic year, we have included some information that we feel will be useful.

Students will start school at 8:40am and finish at 3:10pm. More information regarding bus times will be sent over the summer holidays via Arbor.

Students will begin the new year on Tuesday 3rd September and will start at 8:40am where they will be welcomed by staff and taken to their form bases.

We would like to signpost you to our high expectations on uniform. Further information can be found on our website here <u>School Uniform (hhhs.net)</u>. Please keep these in mind when preparing your child for their first day at school. Shoes must be professional dress, haircuts should be in line with the school's uniform policy and no jewellery is to be worn.

In order for students to be ready to learn we would expect all children to have a pen, pencil, ruler and a scientific calculator each day.

We are excited to take care of your child's development over the next five years. Their growth as a young person is about the whole secondary experience, academic, pastoral and extracurricular. The Hawkley community is committed to developing all aspects of them as citizens of our wonderful town. We look forward to working with you to do this.

Yours Sincerely

Miss K Leonard

Headteacher













